
 

CITY OF MARSHALL 
AGENDA ITEM REPORT 

 
 

Meeting Date: Tuesday, July 23, 2019 

Category: NEW BUSINESS 

Type: INFO/ACTION 

Subject: Acceptance of donation from CarterStrong Foundation and naming of basketball court at 

Independence Park 

Background 

Information: 

On May 31st Marshall was selected as one of four sites for the program by the Minnesota 
Timberwolves.  Work has begun on the new court to be installed and unveiled to the public 
August 15th.   
 
The family of Carter Boerboom would like to present the City of Marshall Parks Department with a 
donation from the CarterStrong Foundation in the amount of $10,000.00 for improvements and 
amenities to be purchased and installed around the new court in memory of Carter.   
 
Along with the donation, Carter’s family would like to ask the City to consider naming the court 
“Carter’s Court” to honor Carter’s love for the game of basketball.  A sign would be made and 
placed near the court as part of the donation to the project.   
 
Wade Boerboom and Preston Stensrud will be in attendance to provide any additional info and 
answer any questions pertaining to the donation.   
 
 

Fiscal Impact: N/A 

Alternative/ 

Variations: 

N/A 

Recommendations: Accept donation and name basketball court at Independence Park – “Carter’s Court” upon 
acceptance by City Council.   

 


